MEETING T DRAKE

Date : 28.11.19

[bookmark: _GoBack]I recent met with Terry Drake concerning the GBC as suggested on the basis that Terry has been closely involved with the GBC in recent times and had a knowledge of the state of the services.
Some bullet points of the meeting follow……………………
1. The entire heating, cooling, ventilation system was a passive design intended to function as a whole with the various elements being called into action as the building required. 
2. At the time it was one of the most advanced systems in existence at least regionally. The system was based on computer control of the demand of the various elements. The central control was based on floppy discs, the only option available at that time but now out of date.
3. At some point recently the computers were removed and any control is now manual.
4. The heart of the passive design were the blinds which permit sun to enter the building when eating is required and close when the heat levels become too great. These no longer function so the whole heat/cooling balance is lost and there is no way to stop the solar gain and therefore no way to keep the building at reasonable heat levels.
5. Originally the backup heat source was a wood chip boiler but at some point, this was replaced by a gas boiler. There also existing two large heater units to the rear, these have failed and are out of commission.
6. Air conditioning units have been located on the rear walkways in an attempt to control the heat levels in the building but only one of these still functions the rest have failed.
7. Originally the industrial units opposite the GBC were also to be heating free of charge via wood chip boiler at the GBC. Pipework was laid underground to serve these units but when the new gas boiler was installed this was lost if indeed it ever functioned anyway.
8. TD indicated he had worked extensively on the building with the previous owner “Dale” I think it was and confirmed the following.
a. He provided a budget of £500K to “Sort out” the heating.
b. He provided a budget price of £250K to “Get it working” without any upgrade but rather just basic repairs and adjustments.
9. TK claimed the underfloor heating system which is buried within the cement floor screed leaks. To repair this will require removal of the screed and insulation under down to concrete sub floor level and relay the whole with insulation, screed and the underfloor heating mat. Underfloor heating is a fundamental part of any passively heated space.
10. Dale set aside £2,000,000.00 for use over 10 years to manage the building but used this up in 3 years, luckily, it seems, he was able to see a clause in the lease that enabled him to leave earlier, so he did. He claimed it was a massive “White Elephant” that just soaked up cash.
11. Finally, as an example TK charges £4K simply to test the electrical installation when such testing is needed. He won the contract via competitive tendering so was not simply charging whatever he wanted.
12. His view was the building has severe mechanical problems which will be very expensive to cure and that substantial sums will be required for the upkeep of it.
